
Modification to MFP Recommendation

Phase I
The first phase will set the stage for a third 6th grade center by focusing on creating new elementary 

spaces and conversion of space for 6th grade.  The intended tasks for phase one are listed below 

at an estimated cost of $142 million.

A.	 Replace and build new elementary schools (3)

B.	 Beacon addition for expansion of PS into a second location

C.	 Renovate Britton, Brown, and Hub (Hub moves to Tharp) to become 6th 
grade centers.  Tharp remains as 6th grade center.  Britton ES remains as 
elementary school.

•	 Hub high school students move to Station two-story building

•	 Hub middle school students move to Tharp

•	 Ridgewood ES temporarily swings to Hub

•	 Station remains 6th grade until moving to premanent space at renovated 
Hub

D.	Renovate high school stadiums

E.	 Darby HS weight room

F.	 Renovate various auxiliary spaces (ES playgrounds, visitor entry security, MS 
fields, ADA, fine arts)

G.	Begin boundary planning process

Modification to Phase I
Through further discussions conducted by District officials with elementary school stakeholders, a modification to the 

recommendation of the Master Facility Plan in Phase I is being proposed in the form of this document.  The information below 

highlight the changes to the recommendations which include keeping Tharp as a 6th grade facility as opposed to converting 

Britton Elementary into a 6th grade facility.  The modified actions described in this document have not been developed, 

analyzed, nor vetted by GIS LLC, HPM or the MFP Steering Committee prior to this writting and are being documented for the 

purpose of further review and consideration by district stakeholders and the Board of Education.  


